

Albert City • Marathon • Spencer • Webb

July 21, 2015

Gerard S. Poliquin Secretary of the Board National Credit Union Administration 1775 Duke Street Alexandra, VA 22314-3428

Via email to: regcomments@ncua.gov

Re: Comments on Proposed Rulemaking for Member Business Loans, Part 723

Dear Mr. Poliquin:

Please reject this unnecessary and risky new rule for member business loans.

It is unnecessary since credit unions were established to serve "consumers" of modest means. This is a direct contradiction of Congress intent for credit unions. The institutions looking into this power are generally very large and far adrift from the original employer based, employeerun means of lending the savings of fellow employees to fellow employees.

It is risky since credit unions have consistently moved into imprudent lending with higher failure rates than credit unions that stick to the original mission of serving "consumers" of modest means.

Why would a credit union in Wisconsin serving "consumers" of modest means need to make a loan 500 miles away in another state for a commercial building for a retail business? This recently happened in our market. This is risky and makes no sense of the original "mission" assigned by Congress. Why should a business far from home in a different state receive a credit union loan at taxpayer expense?

Please reject this proposal.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Steven A. Grell

Chairman SG:db

208 Main Street P.O. Box 128 Albert City, IA 50510-0128 Phone: (712) 843-2211 Fax: (712) 843-5439 118 Agora Street P.O. Box 230 Marathon, IA 50565-0037 Phone: (712) 289-4401 Fax: (712) 289-2011

J. all Mill

1812 Hwy. Boulevard Spencer, IA 51301 Phone: (712) 262-3030 Fax: (712) 264-0798 115 Main Street P.O. Box 38 Webb, IA 51366-0038 Phone: (712) 838-4321 Fax: (712) 838-4357